
Reaching Eastern Cameroon 

Achine, our fac i l i tator in 
Cameroon, and Oliver, one of 
the regional coordinators, were 
able to travel to the eastern 
region of Cameroon to share 
about RP and invite pastors 
there to take on the Romans 
Challenge. 

They spent two days meeAng 
with pastors in the city of 
Bertoua. On the first day of their 
trip, they met one-on-one with 
some strategic pastors who are 
in leaders of local ministries or  
over mulAple churches within 
their church’s denominaAons. 
The hope is that these pastors 
will not only complete the 
challenge themselves, but will 
also invite others within their 
sphere of influence to parAci-
pate in the Romans Challenge. 

The following day was Sunday, 
Achine and Oliver split up so 
they could visit more churches.  
Between the two of them, they 
vis ited five different con-
gregaAons. During their visits, 
they were able to present the 
vision of RP with pastors and 
church members alike. Then, in 
the aJernoon, they met with a 
gathering of protestant pastors 
from around the city. 

Throughout the two days they 
spent meeAng with pastors, 79 
pastors said they wanted to take 
part in the Romans Challenge. 
That number is conAnuing to 
grow as pastors who were 
recruited are now inviAng other 
pastors to take on the Romans 
Challenge as well.  

Before leaving, Achine appoin-
ted one of the pastors they met 
to be the point person for the 
eastern region of Cameroon. 
This pastor has agreed to follow 
up with the pastors who agreed 
to take on the challenge and will 
b e e n c o u ra g i n g t h e m t o 
complete the reading and 
w r i A n g o f t h e b o o k o f 
Romans. It is exciAng to have a 
local pastor conAnuing to recruit 
pastors even aJer Achine and 
Oliver leJ.  

Praise God for the fruitfulness 
of this time Achine and Oliver 
spent in Eastern Cameroon!  
Pray that the relationships 

with pastors they were able to 
establish during this time will 
continue and more pastors will 

hear about RP through the 
ongoing work there.  

Pray for Achine as he continues 
to look for ways to reach other 

regions of Cameroon.  

Simon Ramde 
We are so thankful for Simon 
Ramde, the RP facilitator in 
Burkina Faso, who has agreed to 
take on the role of African 
InternaAonal Director for 
Francophone countries (those 
where French is spoken more 
prevalently than English).  

Simon has served with RP as the 
Burkina Faso facilitator since 
January 2018. He has seen the 
fruiYulness of the Romans 
Challenge both in his own life as 
well as the lives of other pastors 
in Burkina Faso. Simon will 
conAnue to serve as the 
facilitator in Burkina Faso, and in 
addiAon to that will be over-
seeing the other Francophone 
countries RP is established in.  

We are so thankful he is willing 
and excited to take on this role! 

Join us in praying for Simon as 
he adjusts to this new role 

within RP.  
Praise God for providing Simon 
as a faithful co-laborer in this 

ministry 

Equipping pastors to abide in and feed their congregations from God’s Word.
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